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The sun is shining, the days are lighter longer and the daffodils are out 

in abundance. Perhaps Spring  really is here after all! It has been an 

extremely busy term with lots going on and we hope that you will enjoy 

reading all about it in our newsletter.  

 

Bramble Ward ï Royal Devon and Exeter Hospital 
 

The great outdoors 
The outdoor area is starting to look fabulous after recent building work. 

The area has been expanded to allow for a wider rang e of activities to 

support the curriculum. A new green house and raised beds mean that 

more children can get involved with planting and cultivating flowers 

and  vegetables. A range of sensory plants will provide an opportunity 

for our special needs children enjoy the garden and a bird table will 

hopefully attract some interest from the variety of birds which can be 

seen in the grounds. Already children are enjoyi ng time in the garden 

from playing basketball to testing parachutes.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We must take the opportunity to thank  the Heles Trust for their grant 

that has supported the renovations. A huge thank you also to John 

Lewis for helping to raise money for some of this work  and resources  

through the Christmas collection in store.  We shall be going along to 

John Lewis next term to officially accept our cheque - look out for this 

on our website and in the summer newsletter.  
 
 

Readwell (Soon to be Readathon in Hospitals) 
You may remember that we were very excited at being selected to 

join the Readwell scheme. Well, this term saw the arrival of our first 240 

wonderful books and the official launch of Readwell on the ward. We 

had a great morning and were joined by  local author and illustrator 

team Heidi and Dan Howarth (of The Littlest Lighthouse Keeper     

fame ). Heidi read stories and Dan wowed us with his amazing drawing 

skills. You may have read about it in the Express and Echo .  We are 

hoping that Heidi and Da n will be able to come in on a more regular 

basis to work with us - more of this to followé 

The Readwell trolley is already proving popular during the day and 

after school/playroom hours - look out for it in the classroom, playroom, 

wards and dining area whe re it lives overnight.  Elaine also has a 



 

selection of the books in North Devon - look out for her special trolley. 

We canõt wait for the next delivery!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marvellous Mike 
And thereõs moreéMike OõLeary our Readwell storyteller visited on 

Monday telling stories to children in the classroom, out on the ward and 

in cubicles. We heard all about pigs in Exeter,  tales from Dartmoor and 

other entertaining themes . We really enjoyed Mikeõs visit and look 

forward to seeing him again next term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS 
Take a peek in the Garden Room and you will notice a big change. 

We have re -arranged the room to make it more Early Years friendly 

and to provide continuous provision between the inside and outside 

areas. We think you will agree it looks muc h better 

and already we are getting positive feedback 

from our youngest pupils. It also has the added 

advantage of providing a homely space for pupils 

who might benefit from the Thrive approach.  

In North Devon Elaine has been doing some 

furniture removals and re -arranging so that her 

space can be used more flexibly. See if you can 

spot the difference!  

 

Solar Eclipse 
On Friday March 20 th we all gathered outside to catch a glimpse of the 

eclipse. We had been finding out about it in the classroom and were 

very excited. Armed with our pin -hole cameras and welderõs glass 

(Thank you Archie) we stood patiently and 

waitedé in disappointment! Then, just as a 

visit to the Playroom fish -tank seemed more 

exciting, the clouds moved and there it was! 



 

It really was as amazing as we had hoped for and well worth the wait 

in the cold.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Visitors 
We seem to have welcomed more visitors than ever this term! Some 

visitors have come in an official capacity while others have along to 

find out more about the workings of the school. We have also 

supported college pupils and university students in providing a form of 

school experience. This is an area that we are c onsidering developing 

next term.  

 

 

 

Work, work, work.. 
We have covered a range of topics this term. Here are just a few 

examples from RDE:  

 

 

 

 

Mothersõ Day gifts created with paint and felt.  

 Tempus fugit!  

 

 

 

Moving, illuminated robots!  

 

 

 

 

 

Guess who I support?            

   

 

 

Summer at the beach  

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Promoting a charity for the homeless  

 

 

Caroline Thorpe Schoolroom - NDDH 

World Book Day 

This term we have had fun celebrating World Book Day. We were very creative with shoe 

boxes, designing and creating scenes for our own stories: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

She also enjoyed 
having a favourite 
book character 
painted on her face. 
 

Yazmin had fun creating a complete 
ÓÅÔ ÆÏÒ ÈÅÒ ÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÂÏÕÔ Ȱ4ÈÅ 
$ÉÓÔÕÒÂÉÎÇ &ÁÍÉÌÙȱȢ 

A Desert Island 
Mystery 

A Day in the Life of a Roman 
Soldier 

3ÈÅ ÅÖÅÎ ÍÁÄÅ Ȱ2ÁÉÎÂÏ× &ÁÉÒÙ #ÁËÅÓȱȢ 
 



 

 

Readathon Bookcase 

This term, for the first time, we have been lucky enough to be supported by The 

Readathon in Hospitals Charity and have received a selection of books for the 

children on the ward to borrow or take home with them to keep. This support will 

be on-going, enabling us to provide quality reading materials. A new bookcase is 

located in the Quiet Room, where it can be accessed 24 hours a day.  

 

 

 

Science 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Technology 

Some pupils have been very busy designing and building models linked to their topics 

at their home school. 

We have encountered some 
interesting science topics this 
term:    
¶ Building electric circuits to 

make things work 

¶ Separating solids and liquids 

by filtering 

¶ Investigating friction 

¶ Researching killer 

whales 
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socks,    glass paints, 

     acrylics on canvas, 

 

 

watercolours,    felt       and fabric. 

 

 

 

 

'ÅÏÒÇÅȭÓ ÔÏÐÉÃ ÁÔ 
school was 
Russia and he 
was very 
interested in 
what prisons are 
like there. 

One inventive pupil was learning 
about the Romans and about 
penguins, so he decided to make a 
pop up model of a Roman soldier 
penguin! 



 

And of course we have 
made time to cook! 
Melanie made very tasty 
choc chip cookies and 
Megan enjoyed making 
muffins. 
There was one also a very 
appetizing pizza. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Development Plan 

Areas of focus are:  

The school environment - inside and out  

Early years 

The curriculum  

Monitoring and moderation  

We have continued to work hard on the School Development Plan with 

good progress being made in all areas. Some of the progress you will 

immediately see while some may be less obvious. If you would like to 

know more , do contact us.  

 
Coming sooné 
In response to previous feedback from you, we are in the process of 

updating our website , which is located at 

http://www.devonhospitalschool.org.uk/  The new format will be a lot 

more informative, attractive and easier to navigate. Hopefully we will 

be up and running by  the  summer half term.   

 

As always we would  like to thank you all for your continued 

support and wish you all a very happy Easter.  
 
I would like t o say a huge THANK YOU to Fred who helped 

me to put  this newsletter  to gether.   

http://www.devonhospitalschool.org.uk/


 

 

Dates for next term  
Term starts    Monday 13 th April  

 

May Bank Holiday   Friday 1 st 

May -Monday 4th May inclusive  

 

Non ðpupil staff training day -

Friday 22nd  May  

 

Half term -Monday 26 th May -

Friday 29 th May  

 

End of term - Tuesday 21 st July 

 



 



 

 


